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STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 

Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 

Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 
 

 

 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

June 17, 2022 

 

Kenneth C. Baldwin, Esq. 

Robinson & Cole LLP 

280 Trumbull Street 

Hartford, CT  06103 

kbaldwin@rc.com 

 

RE: PETITION NO. 1508 – Enfield Solar One, LLC and VCP, LLC d/b/a Verogy petition 

for a declaratory ruling, pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes §4-176 and §16-50k, 

for the proposed construction, maintenance and operation of a 4.0-megawatt AC solar 

photovoltaic electric generating facility located at 110 North Street, Enfield, 

Connecticut, and associated electrical interconnection. 

 

Dear Attorney Baldwin: 

 

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your request dated June 16, 2022 for an 

extension of time to respond to interrogatory 23 for the above-referenced petition for a 

declaratory ruling. 

 

Pursuant to Section 16-50j-22a of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies, the Council 

hereby grants the request for an extension of time to July 14, 2022. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Melanie Bachman 

Executive Director 

 

 
MB/RM/laf 

 

 

 

 

c: Service List dated April 26, 2022 
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June 16, 2022 

 
Via Hand Delivery 
 
 
Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. 
Executive Director/Staff Attorney 
Connecticut Siting Council 
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT  06051 
 
Re: Petition No. 1508 - Enfield Solar One, LLC and VCP, LLC d/b/a Verogy – Petition 

for a Declaratory Ruling that a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and 
Public Need is not Required for the Construction, Operation and Maintenance of a 
4.0 MWAC Solar Photovoltaic Project at 110 North Street, Enfield, Connecticut 

 
Dear Ms. Bachman: 

Enclosed is an original and fifteen (15) copies of the Petitioners Responses to Siting 
Council Interrogatories in the above-referenced matter. 

The Petitioner also respectfully requests an extension of time to respond to Question No. 
23.  The Noise Report for the proposed facility is nearing completion and will be submitted as 
soon as it is received. 

Thank you in advance for your assistance and cooperation. 

Sincerely, 

 
Kenneth C. Baldwin 

KCB/kmd 
Enclosure 

 
 
 
 
 

KENNETH C. BALDWIN 
 
280 Trumbull Street 
Hartford, CT 06103-3597 
Main (860) 275-8200 
Fax (860) 275-8299 
kbaldwin@rc.com 
Direct (860) 275-8345 
 
Also admitted in Massachusetts 
and New York 
 

  


